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Zambia	began	the	year	with	a	Forum	on	January	25th	which	was	attended	by	34	leaders	in	the
village	town	of	Kafue	in	the	western	part	of	the	country.	The	leaders	hailed	the	simple,	meticulous
approach	to	youth	ministry	offered	in	the	Jesus-Focused	Youth	Ministry	book.	They	allocated
themselves	to	different	regions	in	order	to	reach	the	youth	which	is	approximately	67	percent	of	the
total	Zambian	population	(16	million	people).

Harry	Tembo	conducted	another	Forum	in	Mansa	(another	western	region	of	the	country).		There
were	31	youth	leaders	in	the	forum	from	6	denominations.		Since	that	Forum,	those	leaders	have
formed	7	discipleship	groups	and	59	youth	have	been	saved!

In	early	August,	Zambia	successfully	conducted	an	Eagles	Summit	to	train	more	Eagle	Leaders,	or
leaders	who	disciple	in	specific	regions.	Jesus-Focused	Youth	Ministry	work	will	continue	with	more
Forums	planned	for	the	fall,	and	the	continued	multiplication	of	people	following	Jesus.	

Forums	and	Response

Continuing	Work


